
10.10.2017  [Year]
 

Minutes of Henfynyw Community Council 

meeting held at Llwyncelyn Memorial Hall 

on 10th of October 2017 at 7.30 pm 

Present: Councillors Carys Morgan (Chair), Gerallt Davies, 

Eiddwen Merritt, Wyn Jones, Jocelyn Andrew, and Ruby Williams. 

Also present: The Clerk. 

Apologies: Councillors, Wyn Evans, Barry Owen and Garym Roberts. 

Disclosure of personal and prejudicial interests: 
None. 

Confirmation of last month’s meeting: 
It was resolved to approve the minutes of the monthly meeting held 
in September and they were signed as being correct by the 
Chairman. 
Matters arising from the meeting: 
None. 
Planning Matters: 
A170861. 
Land at Ffynnon Ddewi. 
Variation of condition 2 of Planning Permission. 
No objection. 
Recycling Drop-in sessions: 
A letter was read announcing that an Educational Vehicle from the 
Recycling Department could visit our community every 4 to 6 weeks 
where residents could go and receive more information on recycling 
services and also items such as recycling bags, food bins and food bin 
liners will be available for collection from the vehicle, also the 
residents can take batteries and small electrical goods to be recycled. 
It was decided to take advantage of this service and for the clerk to 
make enquiries. 
Guidance on the Review of Communities 
A draft had been prepared by the Boundary Commission for Wales 
that support greater consistency in which community reviews are 
conducted. The committee were asked to read it. 



10.10.2017  [Year]
 

Consultation on the Local Well-being Plan 
The above draft is out for Public Consultation and the committee 
were invited to read it. 
One Voice Wales – Ceredigion Area Meeting 
The committee were notified that the above area meeting will be 
held at 7 pm on Wednesday 18th October in the Council Chamber, 
County Hall, Penmorfa, Aberaeron.  
Consider Financial Requests 
A letter was received from Ysgol Gyfun Aberaeron asking for financial 
support to help them stage a musical show ‘Hairspray’ in November. 
It was passed unanimously to give £200. 
Any Other Business: 
Councillor Jocelyn Andrew mentioned that the signpost in the centre 
of Oakford was in need of painting and repairing. They asked the 
clerk to make enquiries to CADW and the Highways Department. 
 
The meeting finished at 8.20. 
 
The next meeting will be on the 14th of November. 
 
 
 
 

 
 


